
Optimist Club of Fort Sam Houston 

Minutes of Meeting 

August 30, 2012 

 

President Rick Coleman called the meeting to order.  Sarah led us 

in prayer, which was followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  The 

following members were present: 

Rick Coleman                               Sarah and Y Villarreal 

Dean Wilson                                 Bob Hogue 

Russell Shrader                            Jack Hopkins 

Jack Kellmann                             Betty Gower 

Bob Ritchie                                Becky Kuykendall 

 

Our guests were Bob Williams and speaker, Boyd Newby. 

 

The secretary read the minutes of the last meeting.  Dean moved 

they be approved.  Jack Hopkins seconded the motion.  The 

minutes stand approved as read. 

 

Announcements: 

Becky reported that Tim will have fall centerpieces for our 

installation tables for free.  Rick has been busy getting new 

people to come.  It is very important that all members either 

send or give money to Russell to confirm their attendance.  Rick 

has sent invitations to all distinguished guests. 

 

Rick provided humor. 

 

Our guest speaker was Boyd Newby.  Boyd owns several 

successful hair/beauty salons in San Antonio.  He gave a very 

inspiring talk about his life and how he overcame many obstacles 

with optimism.  He is a former member of the Windcrest Club. 

 



Jack Kellmann won the kitty--- $10.00. 

 

Following the Optimist Creed, the meeting adjourned at 12:55. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Becky Kuykendall  


